Old Seward/Oceanview Community Council Regular Meeting Minutes DRAFT January 22,2014

- 1. Meeting called to order at 7:02pm
- 2. A quorum was established
- 3. Josh Walton spoke for Representative Craig Johnson. The session started yesterday. The Governor's address is happening as we speak. Rep. Johnson is the rules committee chairman.
 - a. The Capitol Budget request has all of Oceanview's current needs. All requests must be in by early February.
 - b. Steve Beardsley will send information on Pettis, Mary, etc drain problems. This is estimated at 1.2 million
 - c. 120th Avenue 7 million
 - d. Furrow Creek/Clippership \$750,000 and they already have 500,000
 - e. Contact information for Joshua Walton 907 465-4993 e-mail Joshua.walton@akleg.gov
- 4. No report from Senator Maguire's office.
- 5. Approval of minutes for November and December meetings A correction was made to the December minutes to make it Stephenson Park, not Jacobson Park. Gerald Forsyth moved to approve the December minutes and Pete Johnson second. The motion passed.
 - November minutes a motion to pass was made by Make Katsen with a second by Pete Johnson. The motion passed.
- 6. Our representation from the Anchorage School District did not attend. The ASD will be having 2 public hearings to address the monetary shortfall for the next school year.
- 7. President's report:
 - a. A public hearing will be held on an addition to Turnagian View Rabbit Creek area.
 - b. The Muni plan for the revitalization of Ship Creek is here for you to view
 - c. Value Liquor's license is up
- 8. Treasurer's Report we have \$1,972.74
- 9. FCC Report see attached
- 10. Old Business Pete Johnson reports:
 - a. The Furrow Creek update. HDR is preparing this with 95% of it done. Bill Spencer is almost complete with the design and they plan a Community open house in March to present it.
 - b. John's Road is done except for striping and grass next summer
 - c. John's Road/Klatt intersection, the money for this project has been secured and it is now in design phase.
 - d. VFW no news is good news
 - e. LED Lights they are complete

- 11. A Resolution was introduced 01-24 to except the plans being developed by Parks and Recreation to enhance Oceanview Park and construct a playground in Stephenson Park. Pete Johnson moved to approve and Mike Katsen was our second. A request was made for bike racks in Oceanview Park.
- 12. Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.